
 
 
 

 

        
 

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST 
Please note the text of this request has been reproduced exactly as received. 

              
              
  
              
              
FOI Reference number: FOI 41/2024 
 
Date: 30 May 2024 
 
Request: 
 

• Gas contract has expired. Please provide the latest contract updates.  

• Please share the NHH, HH, Gas and Specialist Gas/Liquid meter points of Energy 

Management 

• Please confirm when the Energy Management System will be implemented. It would be 

helpful if you mention the month/year. 

 
 
Answer:   
 
On 27th March 2023, the Northern Ireland Policing Board moved from Waterside Tower (31 
Clarendon Dock, Clarendon Road, Belfast, BT1 3BG) to a Department of Finance owned and 
managed premises at James House (2-4 Cromac Avenue, The Gasworks, Belfast, BT7 2JA). 
The Policing Board can, should it wish, avail independently of the CPD energy supply related 
collaborative contracts listed below: 
 

• Collaborative supply and delivery of Liquefied Petroleum Gas (LPG) – ID 3358301 

• DoF – Collaborative Arrangement – Provision of Metered Electricity - ID 3358267 

• Collaborative Arrangement – Provision of Unmetered Electricity 2024-2026 - ID 4668771 

• DoF – Collaborative Arrangement – Provision of Natural Gas 2023 -2026 - ID 4104459 

However, due to our new premises being owned and managed directly by the Department of 
Finance, they provide these and other building services directly on behalf of all tenants. 
Therefore, from the 27th March 2023 onwards, we have no direct contracts with any energy 
supplier and as such have no relevant meter points nor any oversight of any related Energy 
Management Systems. 
 
Further information may be held by the Department of Finance who can be contacted as follows 
-  
Department of Finance 
Clare House 
303 Airport Road 
Belfast 
BT3 9ED 
 
Email: foi@finance-ni.gov.uk 

http://www.nipolicingboard.org.uk/index/freedom-of-information/publication-scheme.htm


 
 
 

 

 
If you have queries about this request or the decision, please contact the Board quoting the 
reference number above. If you are unhappy with the service you have received and wish to 
make a complaint or request a review you should contact the Board’s Chief Executive -   
 
 
 
 
Via Email: foi@nipolicingboard.org.uk 
 
 
Or in writing at the following address: 
 
Northern Ireland Policing Board 
James House 
Block D 
2 – 4 Cromac Avenue 
The Gasworks 
Belfast 
BT7 2JA 
 
 
 
You should contact the Board within 40 working days of this response.  
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner.  Generally, the Information Commissioner’s Office cannot 
investigate or make a decision on a case unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure 
provided by the Board.  The Information Commissioner can be contacted at the following web 
link – 
 
www.ico.org.uk/foicomplaints 
 
or in writing at:  
 

Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 
   

 
 Telephone: - 0303 1231114 
 Email: - ni@ico.org.uk 
 
 
Please be advised that Policing Board replies under Freedom of Information may be released 
into the public domain via our website @ www.nipolicingboard.org.uk. 

Personal details in respect of your request have, where applicable, been removed to protect 
confidentiality. 
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